Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: procured products and prices
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to request the following information under the FOI Act: the exact products purchased, volumes per order, prices paid and date of order for all physical products (excluding food products) purchased by the authority. 
For clarity, I have attached a template of the information requested. If it is possible to fill out within the time/financial constraints of a legal FOI request, then could you please fill it out. If it is only possible to respond to the request within these constraints by providing the information in a different format, then could you please provide the information in whatever form is practical?

Ideally, this information would cover the last two years of data, but if this is not possible within the time/financial constraints of a legal FOI request, then please provide the data for the longest period of time that is doable (up to the present day).

Answer:
The level of detail requested is not held on one reportable system.  Purchases of goods and services are made by the individual divisions of the Council.  These could be made directly through ESPO, or via Council-contracted providers.
The Council has considered that to collate the information from all the divisions would exceed the statutory cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act. This exercise would require a manual trawl of over 5000 records for each month.
To explain further, Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form. You may wish to refine and resubmit your request so that it reduces the cost to within the 'appropriate limit'.

To advise and assist you further however, some of this information is publicly available under section 21 of the Act, in our Open Data platform at: 
Expenditure exceeding £500 - 2024 — Leicester Open Data
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

